 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

September 26, 2017
The regular meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the Episcopal Church Home Memory Center, 7504 Westport Rd. 

CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Council Members David Beaudoin, Alice Shade, Mark Sites and Yvette Winnette.  ALSO PRESENT: Police Chief Grady Throneberry, City Engineer Mark Madison, Attorney John Singler and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. ABSENT:  Council Members David Meiners and Jeff Morgenthau and Safety Director Marvin Bray.
GUESTS PRESENT: None.
PUBLIC FORUM: None.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Alice Shade motioned to approve the minutes of the August, 2017 meeting. Mark Sites seconded the motion and the August, 2017 minutes were approved by a vote of 3 in favor and 1 abstention. 
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Yvette Winnette motioned to accept the treasurer’s report for August, 2017 as previously distributed. David Beaudoin seconded the motion and the August, 2017 treasurer’s report was accepted by unanimous vote.
OLD BUSINESS: None.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Vaughan had a request for additional street lighting on Ormsby Ln. by a resident who had a previous break-in. He asked City Engineer Mark Madison to take a look at the street lighting there and make a recommendation.

COUNCIL REPORTS:
Public Safety: Chief Throneberry reported they have had problems with the Ford Explorers especially the 2014s. He just had an $1,800.00 expense to replace a water pump. 
The ordering of another speed sign is on hold for now. Chief Throneberry is waiting to piggy back on the Metro purchase which will save the City seven percent (7%) on the purchase. Mayor Vaughan stated that Metro Council member Angela Leet and several other Metro Council members pooled their neighborhood funds for the purchase of speed signs. No other funds would be available at this time for further purchases.

Chief Throneberry reported that an officer responded to a complaint that a neighbor stole their cat. The house was reported to be in terrible shape with overgrown grass and a missing window. The resident reportedly has many cats in the home. Chief Throneberry stated he would like to refer the situation to Metro Code Enforcement. They would be able to refer to the Heath Dept. if unsanitary conditions are found. 

Code Enforcement: Mark Madison reported that he met with the Mayor and Nancy Perito to review the processes for obtaining a permit. The Mayor stated that there had been some confusion in the process in that residents were contacting the City Engineer directly. Copies of the updated forms and process information were given to the Council. Information will be updated on the website.
Yvette Winnette stated that she’s having some luck getting AT&T to move their lines to the new poles. Attorney John Singler stated he would provide her with a contact to try to move the process along with Spectrum. He stated that a complaint to the Public Service Commission would get them to go after the utility companies. 

Sanitation: No report.
Public Works/Signage: Mark Sites motioned to authorize Larry Nalley to paint the stop bars in the City in an amount not to exceed $12,500 to be paid through regular payroll. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the motion was passed by unanimous vote.
Beautification: Nancy Perito questioned whether the City would be doing any improvements to the Fairmeadows Island or if Kevin Downing should just re-mulch for the fall. Mayor Vaughan stated to have the island area re-mulched for now. She also inquired amount the need for new Christmas decorations for the walls and offered to get some pricing.
Insurance/Finance: City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito completed the application for insurance renewal. The quote given for the renewal was $36,464.00.
Public Information: Yvette Winnette reported that the newsletter will be coming out next week. Also a date has been set for the Holiday Decorating Contest, Sunday, December 17th from 7:00 to 8:30p.m.
City Clerk: Nancy Perito reported that she met with the auditor and provided all the necessary information for the City audit. A rough draft may be available by the next meeting. 
Special Projects: None.
Ice/Snow Removal: Jody Nalley has been sent an extended contract, but he has not returned it yet. Mayor Vaughan requested that the City Clerk e-mail David Meiners about getting the signed contract.
Legal: Attorney John Singler reported on the road closure process for Carlimar Ln. He stated that the plat needed to be revised and that the City was still unable to obtain Robert Thieneman’s signature. The application for the road closure has been filed with Louisville Metro Planning and Design. 
There being no further business to discuss, the motion for adjournment was made by Yvette Winnette and seconded by David Beaudoin. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 7:43 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
